
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Delight  
thyself also in the 

LORD; and he shall give thee 
the desires of thine heart.  Ps. 37:4 

 
 

26 Missions Started 
8 Churches Established 

2 Bible Institutes Founded 
40 Years Institute 

Instructor 
Christian Book Distributor 

 
 
 

SENT BY: Victory Baptist Church, 1311 E. Bankhead Drive, Weatherford, TX  76086, Dr. Charles W. Wetherbee, Pastor 

AFFILIATED WITH: Independent Baptist Fellowship International, 724 N. Jim Wright Freeway, Ft. Worth, TX  76108 
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Missionaries Since 
1973 

 

VITAL STATS ON 
HONDURAS 

Population: 8,000,000+ 
Pop. Growth Rate: 2.15% 

97% Roman Catholic 
 

Thanks, be unto the Lord, for each of you! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Yours in Christ, 
 
 

 
Harold and Lena Priday 
 
 

Free Vonage Phone  817 886 0413    Mailing Add.   724 N Jim Wright Fwy, Ft Worth, TX 76108 

October, 2020 

Dear Friends            10-23-2020 
 
We have some very sad news.  Our oldest son, Leslie, long time missionary to Honduras, has 
recently found out that his wife, Alba has cancer. 
 
Alba has been very sick for many months but was not diagnosed with cancer until about four 
weeks ago.  Leslie took Alba to Dallas, Texas to one of the best cancer doctors and she is to 
start cancer therapy Monday.  She has had many health problems to get under control before 
starting the therapy and has been in and out of the hospital many times. 
 
Lena also received some bad news on her eyes. The operation on the retina was very 
successful but she has some very severe cornea damage.  She can't be fitted with glasses and 
therefore is unable to read.  She is under treatment by the doctor in Fort Worth but is able to be 
in Honduras.  In December she will return to the doctor for the next step in the treatment.  Please 
be in prayer that it can be restored without a transplant. 
 
Honduras is still under tight control for the virus.  We can only do business one day a week and 
still cannot have church services on Sunday.  We continue preaching by zoom and we have a 
small gathering of people in one of our homes for Wednesday afternoon and Thursday 
afternoon.   
We hope to get started on the construction of the church building in ten days.  I am buying 
materials to start with and getting together some workers to start.  We are praying that with 
special offerings we will be able to soon have a roof over our heads. 
 
Thank you for your prayers.  We have had so many obstacles to hinder the work and you 
prayers are very important. 

 

 
Harold and Lena Priday Celebrating 47 Years as Missionaries 


